Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709

                  MINUTES
of a Meeting  
of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel at 7.45pm 

                                  on Wednesday 13 November 2013
Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Jim Rampling, Nigel White, Mike Hedley, Martin Dickens and Linda Edwards 

Also present were Christine Smith (clerk) and District Councillor William Kemp 
48. Welcome – the Chair welcomed those present
49. Apologies – were received and accepted from Cllr Geoff Collen and County Councillor Margaret Somerville
50. Declarations of interest – none
51. Previous Minutes – the minutes of meetings held on Wednesday 25 September 2013 were circulated, APPROVED and signed.
52. Planning Decisions – none received
53. Planning Applications – none received
54. Planning Correspondence – 
a) South Norfolk Council - Notification of the Regulation 19 Pre-Submission representation period on the South Norfolk Local Plan.  Representations invited on the soundness and legal and procedural compliance – after discussion, the council AGREED to send no response
55. Finance – the following items were considered:
a) Payment of invoice from C.G.Cook  for Parish Newsletters to October 2013 for £76.80 was AGREED

b) A promise of a donation towards a defibrillator, as requested by Thulton parish council was considered and it was AGREED that the council would respond stating that it supports the plans in theory, but would like to know more before committing funds.
c) Payment of the clerk’s expenses of £30 (Broadband provision for October and November 2013) – APPROVED
d) Payment of the clerk’s salary for the 3rd quarter 2013/14 was NOTED

e) Payment of the PAYE on item (d) was NOTED

f) The receipt of the second part of the council precept for the current year was NOTED
g) It was NOTED that the precept requirement for 2014/15 would be considered at the January 2014 meeting of the parish council

The adjournment for public participation was not required
56. Poor Marsh Trust – It was AGREED that the council would recommend Charlotte Wright to fill the vacancy on the Poor Marsh Trust
57. Chairman’s Report – Cllr Wright reported that the flood defence works on the River Chet had been completed
58. Parish Councillors’ Reports – Cllr Jim Rampling reported that piling in the River Chet, which was due to be removed, would now be pushed into the river bed.  Cllr Martin Dickens stated that he had received requests for dog waste bins: this would be placed on the agenda for discussion at the next meeting.  Cllr Nigel White reported potholes which the clerk would report to Norfolk County Council.  Cllr Mike Hedley stated that a Right of Way finger post in New Road was missing: the clerk would report this.  Cllr Linda Edwards reported that there had been interest in the village shop.
59. District and County Councillors Reports – County Councillor Margaret Somerville had offered apologies but had requested via email that the council considers ideas on how Norfolk County Council could deal with its budget deficit. District Councillor William Kemp updated the council on budgeting issues at South Norfolk Council
60. Correspondence – correspondence, as previously circulated, was NOTED.  
61. Next Meeting – the next scheduled meeting would be held on Wednesday 15 January 2014
62. Close – the meeting closed at  8:40pm            







     Signed…………………………………


 Date……………………………………
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